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Details of recent pub ventures, all failed in the recent past.  

Email from MD of the current owners;  

From: Sanchit Patel <sanchitpatel@gmail.com> To: 
david cunningham <landwardmail@yahoo.co.uk> Sent: 
Tuesday, 25 June 2013, 11:55 Subject: Re: Swinton St 
etc  

Hi David, When you asked me to write a summary of the experience of buying the pub 
Swintons, all I can think of is complete loss of investment, time and effort.  

We bought the lease from Anora Lyons in Sept. 2009 via a freehold from Punch Taverns. (As you 
will probably be aware Punch only look to off load their non-profit making premises)  

We then ran the restaurant with existing staff and infrastructure until December 2009 when need 
for refurbishment became urgent. Fully refurbished in December 2009 after Christmas and 
spend approx. GBP 30k Changed the chef and manager to reshuffle the staff in a hope to 
improve the business but still didn’t manage to breakeven. General vibe in the area was that 
most of the local pubs, restaurants and café’s have been struggling, a lot of them have been 
closing down or having change of ownership / management / tenants.  

As it didn’t work out for us, we thought about renting the pub and rented it out to Mr & Mrs. 
Ibrahim who has a successful Chinese restaurant in Euston. We let it for GBP 500 on weekly 
basis and eventually after 4-5 months they returned the keys stating the market was dreadful, that 
they are have been making a loss and there isn’t business for this sort in the area. This was 
supposed to be Summer, a busy period for pubs in London and yet they couldn’t generate enough 
business to survive, even on a minimal rent.  
(Period: March 2011 until July 2011)  

After closing for a few months and looking for tenants we rented it to a new tenant, Bexley pubs, 
an experienced pubs running company who ran more than 7 pubs in and around London. And 
eventually even they came back stating they can’t run it successfully in this area as they have 
made a huge loss after refurbishing the place and not being able to breakeven.  
(Period: from Sept. 2011 until June-July 2012)  

The third tenant was another experienced pub manager who took over and reopened in 
December 2012 and within a few months realised the reality of business in the area and ran 
away leaving us with arrears.  
(Period: from Dec. 2012 until Jan-Feb 2013)  

Not to mention after all the losses we made, all the above tenants were in arrears of rent and in 
breach of contract whilst they had no choice but to cut their losses and move on. A lot of local 
residents are against having the pub there and have made numerous complaints on several 
occasions and council had sent representatives to rectify the problems.  

I personally think a pub never work in this area again with a shutdown restaurant net door (very 
well know for its organic food), another shutdown restaurant at the end of the road with several 
pubs closing down in the area, it is not viable at all for anyone to run the entire lower ground floor 
as a public house.  

The place is squatted since and now we are having to go through expensive legal battle to get 
them evicted and then eventually secure the place.  



If you require any more information, please let me know. 

Sanchit Patel Bowden House LLP.  

Extracts of the tenancy agreements follow;  



 

Extract from tenancy agreement showing weekly rent  
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